
(1 FIFTH ANNUAL MEETING.

The morning meeting was followed by the Ordinary,

which was well attended.

Cjj? Cnettitig Mutiny

Mr. James Yates, p.r.s., delivered an address upon

the Botanical and other Natural Productions of Australia,

which he illustrated with many specimens.

Mr. Charles Moore read a paper on Fossil Infusoria.

Mr. Street read a paper on Paleography.

Mr. J. Batten read a paper on the manner in which

Sequestrations were carried out by the Parliament during

the Civil War, which is given in Part II.

The Rev. F. Warre, Secretary to the Society, read a

paper upon Taunton Castle, which is given in Part II.

The company then adjourned to the ante-room, where

refreshments had been provided by the Portreeve and

other inhabitants of the town of Yeovil.

gratia Sat}.

Wednesday, September 14$, 1853.

THE proceedings were resumed shortly after nine

o'clock, when the chair was taken by F. H. Dick-

inson, Esq., the High Sheriffof the county, in the absence

of Mr. Pinney.

Mr. Walter, of Pyrcombe Hill, read a paper on

Hamdon Hill, which is given in Part II.

After a few notes by Mr. Freeman, of the Architectural



SECOND DAY. 1

Remains about to be visited, had been read by Mr.

Warre, the company proceeded on an Excursion to the

site of a Roman Villa, at Coker, where extensive excava-

tions had been made for the occasion by W. Helyar,

Esq., of Coker Court, and various interesting Roman
remains brought to light. After this they visited Nash,

Brympton (the history and architecture of which were

explained by Mr. E. Batten), Odcome, Hamdon Hill,

where Mr. Walter acted as leader, the Church of Stoke-

sub-Hamdon, (an account of which, by Mr. Freeman, was

read in the churchyard, by the Rev. F. Warre,) and the

Priory and Church of Montacute. The company were

afterwards hospitably entertained in the beautiful Eliza-

bethan mansion, the residence of W. Phelips, Esq.

At the Evening Meeting a paper, by Mr. Freeman, on

the Architecture of the Neighbourhood of Yeovil, was

read by Mr. Warre, which is given in Part II.

After a short address on Roman Antiquities from Mr.

Yates, and a few words on the discoveries at Worle Hill,

from Mr. Warre, the meeting closed.

THE Museum formed a very attractive feature at the

meeting. A portion of the Hall having been divided

off by a partition, the various articles contributed were

arranged in excellent order by the Curator of the Society,

Mr. Baker, assisted by several persons who very kindly

volunteered their services. The circular issued by the

Honorary Secretary of the Local Committee having

been very cordially responded to by the ladies and


